COMMUNITY PRESERVATION COMMITTEE
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Memorial Town Hall ( One Library Street ( Georgetown,  MA  01833


Community Preservation Committee Meeting 

[image: image3.wmf]Thursday, August 9, 2005  

Held at 7:00pm in theTown Hall, 

3rd floor meeting room

Meeting Minutes
In attendance: L.  Mammolette, H.LaCortiglia, J. Moultrie, J. DiMento, E. Fiasconaro, 

E. Davidson

Meeting called to order at 7:15

· Bills:

E. Fiasconaro moves to pay the following bills:

Aquatic Control Tech, Inc. Invoice number 9482 for $5000.00

Cabela’s Invoice number 0539169-01 for 181.59

Seconded by J. DiMento

Unanimous

·  Guest: 

Chris Hopkins, President of Georgetown Athletic Association is present, invited by the Park and Rec Commission Chair, J. DiMento.

J. DiMento and J. Moultrie report on the Park and Rec. Land search. 

They report that they met with Mr. Bussing. Mr. Bussing will not agree to a Purchase & Sale Agreement yet, but in principal agrees that if the town pays for one appraisal of the proposed property, he will pay for a second one and a price for the land can be arrived at utilizing the two appraisals.

 The CPC committee is looking for the GAA approval to use some of the funds from the GAA Land Search Fund to pay for an appraisal. In 2003, at the Annual Town meeting, the voters decided to appropriate $10,000 of CPA funds to the GAA for financing to assist in a land search for sports fields in the town 

Chris Hopkins explains a little about the GAA organization and the limited sports field choices available in the town. He agrees to provide a written approval from the GAA for the CPC to utilize the previously appropriated funds.

By general consensus the committee agrees that:

J. DiMento will ask Mr. Bussing for 2 copies of plans clearly showing the land ( a portion of map16-lot 92, plus part of an adjoining lot that he owns ) he is offerinmg to sell so that the CP committee can give them to the appraisers to use in determining fair market value of the parcels.

J. DiMento will ask Mr. Tolman to quote a price for the lot that he is willing to sell to the town.

J. DiMento will talk to the Church and set up a meeting with the Elders and the CPC members to walk with them and talk about sale of an easement to provide access to the proposed purchase.

J. Moultrie will check w/ the Town Administrator and look into the necessity of having 2 appraisals for the town to purchase real estate in the case of the smaller lot owned by Mr. Toleman.

L. Mammolette leaves at 8:25

· New Business

The committee is given copies of a report written by Chris Comiskey, from the Open Space Committee, detailing her research into the Union Cemetery land ownership. 

· Old Business:

The CPC website (www.georgetowncpc.com) was recently updated to reflect the Project Submission Deadline of Nov. 30 as decided by the committee at the previous meeting.

Timelines for Historic House Survey:

 Nothing new to report from the Historic Commission

Union Cemetery Fence Update:

J. Moultrie reports that he has spoken to the Town Administrator (who serves as the Town’s Procurement Officer). The Historic Fence project is going out to bid soon.  

E. Davidson will post the CPC meetings for September and October with the Town Clerk.

· Adjournment at 9:16
The Town of Georgetown’s Community Preservation Committee Thanks You for Your Support in the Year 2005.

Visit us on the Web at: www.georgetowncpc.com


[image: image4.png]Community
Preservation
Initiative



_1084193748.doc
[image: image1.png]






_1084193811.bin

